                                                                                                                   The natural place to live


Glenluce Primary School

Newsletter – 15th December 2014
It is the final week before the holidays.  Hopefully all will be calm!
School Blog Site
https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/dg/GlenlucePrimary/
P.1-3 Party
Thank you to everyone who helped out preparing food for the P.1-3 party.  Your help was greatly appreciated once again.
Nursery Hampers
The reduced numbers in the Nursery has put a real squeeze on their funds this session.  In order to make up their finances, they are requesting once again that we have hamper raffles at the two productions.  It would therefore be greatly appreciated if you could donate something towards the Christmas hampers.
Turbines
The engineers finally have visited.  There are issues with the turbines, although these are not insurmountable.  Dr Bell, one of our parents, met with the engineers and he has kindly agreed to oversee the work being carried out, as he has specialist knowledge in this field.  
Badminton Competition
Well done to all the children who represented the school.  We were successful in the doubles competition as well.  Fraser Sullivan and Ben Mitchell came 1st in the boys’ doubles and Erin Rankin and Nicole Cockburn came second in the girls’ doubles.  Wilson Sloan and Erin Rankin came third in the mixed doubles.  We are all delighted with these results, and well done to everyone who participated.
Nursery Snack

The prices for nursery snack will regrettably be changing next term.  The cost will rise to 40p per day.  This actually draws us in line with the agreed cost levied across the authority.
Achievement Wall

If any children win certificates or have photographs of something that they have been successful at, then we will display it on the Achievement board.  Achievement is as important as attainment to our children, and it is therefore important that we focus on all the positive aspects of our pupils’ lives.  
Netball Training
This will not take place this week.  Netball training will recommence after the Christmas holidays.

Rugby Training

This will not take place this week.  Rugby training will also recommence after the Christmas holidays.

Football Training
Football should be taking place this week on Wednesday evening.
Carol Singers
Thank you to all the children who turned out to participate in the two events this weekend.  I am sure that the people in the community enjoyed seeing and listening to the children performing.
Christmas Theme
Children wearing Christmas jumpers etc. really brightened up the school last week.  If the children wish to do so again for the rest of this week then they are welcome to do so.
Christmas Dates

The P.4-7 party will take place today, Monday 15th December from 3.30p.m. until 5.30p.m.
The Christmas production morning production will take place on Wednesday 17th December at 9.30 a.m. and the evening production will take place on Thursday 18th December at 6.30 p.m.  The P.5-7 children are singing some carols.  They are doing their own production later in the session.
The Snowball for the Primary 7 children will take place on Wednesday 17th December at Stranraer Academy, from 7.00 p.m. until 9.00 p.m.
The Christmas church service takes place this Friday, 19th December at 11.15 a.m. and all parents / carers are cordially invited to attend.

Head Lice
This problem, like in many schools, is never far away.  It is important to ensure that you continue treating your child until there is no sustained evidence that head lice are present.  Further guidance is available from the school.  See also the link www.healthscotland.com/uploads/documents/25-HeadLice.pdf 
I really appreciate all your support with our school.  If there are any issues or questions that you wish answered, then please feel welcome to contact me at any time.  If you have any suggestions appropriate to the Parent Council or P.T.A., then your opinions and views are always appreciated.  We are also always looking for new members for both these organizations and indeed everyone should feel welcome to attend.
Kindest regards,
James D. Ferguson.  
Head Teacher
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